
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

OUR MISSION 
The mission of Cincinnati Union Bethel is to 

provide supportive services and education that assist 

urban women, children, families, and communities 

to realize their greatest potential.   
 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
Charley Milton, Chair 

Ted Jebens, Vice-Chair 

Brian McDonald, Treasurer 

Rose Ann Fleming, Secretary 

Crystal Bossard,  Ryan Brown,  Charles Daniels,  J. Stephen Dobbins,  

Christine Cho,  Kathryn Haines,  Barb Howard,  George Menyhert,  Mary 

Partee,  Carl Pfirrmann,  Kathy Rambo,  Doug Roberts,  Jack Rosen,  

Steve Tosh,  Rick Tripp,  Beth Vice,  George Wharton,  Jen Young 

 

EXECUTIVE LEADERSHIP TEAM 
Stephen T. MacConnell, President & CEO 

Mary Carol Melton, Executive Vice President 

Brittany Ballard, Development Director 

DeeAnn Camp, Director of Early Childhood Education 

Diana Grover, Director of Quality & Compliance 

Chad Nieter, Finance Director 



 

DEAR FRIENDS, 

In a lot of ways, we stayed the course in 2012: continuing to provide the best early childhood education program in 

the city, continuing to work our way through the legal system and zoning process for the Anna Louise InnSM, and 

continuing to help women make positive life changes in Off the StreetsSM.   

Like any healthy organization, we also changed in many ways too.  We earned three stars (out of three possible) from 

Step Up to Quality, the stateõs rating system, at another of our CUB Early Learning Academies, which means all four 

of our preschools are now star-rated at the highest level.   

We also tried a new event in 2012, hosting the first Style & Steps for OTS at Macyõs in November.  If you were at this 

fashion show, you know how much fun the evening was!  Our models were full of charisma and definitely hammed it 

up for the audience.  We laughed and laughed ð it was the perfect way to raise awareness and funds for Off the 

StreetsSM.  We look forward to seeing you all at the next Style & Steps for OTS in November 2013! 

In the midst of all this ebb and flow, we are most grateful for our one constant: you.  We truly could not make a 

difference without you, and as the following pages show, our programs matter.  They affect real people and our 

community in profound ways.  Thank you for supporting such important work. 

Sincerely, 

 

Stephen T. MacConnell   Charley Milton 

President and CEO   Board Chair 



 

EARLY CHILDHOOD EDUCATION  

One of our preschool managers tells a parent, òEverything we do 

here has a purpose.ó  And that is the basis of our preschools.  

We prepare children for kindergarten, and we do that really, 

really well.  We have the best Head Start preschools in the city.  

Our teachers have a curriculum and they focus on the children, 

following their natural curiosity and using play to help the 

children learn.  Last year, 820 children came through our doors. 

Our teaching works.  In 2012, 84% of children assessed were 

deemed ready for kindergarten, which compares favorably to the 

Community Goal of 85%.   

While our staff is 

wonderful, we get excellent results because we go beyond the classroom.  

We care for the childõs physical and mental health, including full 

physicals and nutritious meals, and we care for the family, helping them 

reach goals so that the child has the best learning environment at home, 

too.   

Rina, a parent of three children, loves that CUBõs Learning Academies 

are family-oriented.  Although she is married herself, she says, òFamily 

 

 



 

presence is the most important thing because a lot of family structures are broken and we need this connection.ó 

But Rina is most impressed with the education her children are getting.  She likes the homework folder and saw 

progress between January and May.  Her son, Joshua, recognizes his name and 

he is getting better at spelling it.  He can recognize that JoJo is his nickname, 

not the full spelling of his name.   She says, òThe curriculum is awesome, just 

enough, not overwhelming.  Sometimes people think that because itõs free, 

there is no education.  Thatõs not true.  Youõre not dropping your kids off just 

to play.  They are going to learn.ó 

 

 

 



 

THE ANNA 

LOUISE INN  

In 2012, just like in 1909, residents at the Anna 

Louise InnSM enjoyed having their own safe, 

private, and furnished room.  Of the 196 

women who received a room in 2012 at the Inn, 

95% of them were living below the 2012 poverty 

line of $11,170 and 55% of them used the 

Mobile Medical Van to address health issues. 

The women who have lived at the Inn for a year 

or longer make up 24% of the residents, and 

Sherry is one of them, having been a resident at 

the Inn for years now.  She had once been 

homeless, living on the streets, but she had 

turned her life around and was working at a fast 

food restaurant.     

Then she got sick and found it more and more 

difficult to ride her bike to work, or to work at 

 



 

all. The restaurant cut her hours.  Her doctor insisted that she get well 

before trying to return.  But how was she going to pay her rent?  

Fortunately, the staff at the Inn knows the residents and forms 

relationships with them, so they knew that Sherry hadnõt been well, 

and she felt comfortable sharing her situation with them.  Through a 

grant from The Womenõs Fund of the Greater Cincinnati 

Foundation, we were able to provide Sherry a weekõs worth of rental 

assistance so that she could heal and stay healthy when she went back 

to work.   

This is the kind of personal attention we are able to provide at the 

Inn.  It is a home for our residents; the women are family. 

 

 


